
Sprucewood Elementary 

 School Community Council 

April 22, 2019 

4:00-5:00 

Principal:  Lori Reynolds 

Chair:  Jenni Morgan 

Vice-Chair:  Tess Hortin 

Council Members:  Tess Hortin, Jason Dyer, Andrea Baur, Tricia Leininger, Cindy Bronson 

 

 Meeting Agenda 

 Call to order 

 Review and approve previous month’s meeting minutes.  Tess Hortin approved the minutes. Tricia Leiniger seconded the motion. 
 

 

1.  Waiting for final approval for submitted Land Trust Plan for 2019-20 

 Areas of focus: Academic = Literacy Goal (Land Trust and CSIP)   Climate (CSIP) = Attendance  

All members signed signature page that states SCC members participated in and agree with the CSIP and LAND Trust plans.  

Lori explained how the final approval of the budget will work. Lori also reviewed all the positions that will be funded. Lori has 
already found a person to fill the 17 hour Enrichment Interventionist position. We will be using a phonics program called 
“95% group” next year for intervention. Lori has purchased the program for our school intervention groups, then moving 
forward teachers will be able to use the program in the future. 

Attendance incentives: Lori wants to buy a “Mr. Potato Head” for each class to track goals and award prizes for good 
attendance. 

2.  Update on current funding for current year’s budget and safety drills.   

 Land Trust equipment ordered is on it’s way. We have spent the money that was supposed to be spent there. 

 Mrs. Reynolds has been able to purchase new desks and chairs for the entire school!! 

 Lori talked about the fact that we have had all scheduled drills. Mays drill will be on public outbreaks. 

We talked as a group about the events that are scheduled for the last week of school. We discussed the fact that we may want 
to take out the Dance Festival this year. We may want to do a dance party setting instead of spending time preparing a program 
dance for the audience. Lori will check on the events for end of the year and change what we can. 

3.  Elections for next year…Spring or Fall?   

Talking about making an announcement at Art Night to get people in the community to sign up for the SCC. 

At the end of the powerpoint presentation from the brain booster teachers we will have the SCC group members get up and 
speak to the group. We are working to fill one position on the council. 

We have a group member who is making a proposal to get “Trout in the Classroom” for our school. There is an initial 
investment of 1200.00. Lori will check on the funding to purchase the equipment and get our school into the program. Where 
will the funding coming from? 

Next meeting May 13 at 4:00pm. 

 

 


